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7 April 2025 
 
 
Mr Gordon James Craven 
By email: gordon@getmail.com.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Craven 
 
I refer to your correspondence dated 20 January 2025, (two emails received at 
QCATcorro@justice.qld.gov.au and EnquiriesQCAT@justice.qld.gov.au), 24 March 2025 and 
1 April 2025 regarding complaints published on websites created by you. 
 
I would advise you that QCAT does not respond to complaints unless they lodged in accordance 
with our complaint policies. Complaints published on a website will not be actioned. Details of our 
complaint process can be found at www.qcat.qld.gov.au/about-qcat/complaints. 
 
Please note, the way a member or adjudicator (decision-maker) conducts hearings and the 
decisions they make are solely within the jurisdiction of the presiding Tribunal decision maker. 
This includes the nature and extent of the material and evidence considered and relied upon to 
make a determination. These are decisions made by the Tribunal decision-maker in the exercise 
of their independent judicial function. Neither I, the Attorney-General nor any other Departmental 
officer can intervene or direct the Tribunal in these matters. 
 
I understand your ongoing concerns but must advise I cannot assist you further. Future 
correspondence on these issues will not receive a response unless it raises significant new 
issues warranting attention.  
 
If you have allegations of misconduct, the appropriate agency to contact is the Crime and 
Corruption Commission (CCC). Further information is available at ccc.qld.gov.au.  
 
Should you require further guidance, I strongly recommend seeking independent legal advice. 
Information on obtaining legal advice is available at www.qcat.qld.gov.au/resources/legal-advice-
and-representation. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
Tracey de Simone 
Assistant Director-General and Principal Registrar 
 


